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MATCH  DATES LOCATION  

Eastern Division 21 March - 01 April 
Stone Bay,  

Camp Lejeune 

Marine Corps Matches 04 April - 22 April 
Stone Bay,  

Camp Lejeune 

Interservice Pistol 
Matches 

12 - 17 June Ft. Benning, GA 

National Pistol 
Championships 

11 - 16 July (NRA) 
17 July (CMP) 

Camp Perry, OH 

Interservice Rifle 
Matches 

22 - 29 June Quantico, VA 

National Rifle 
Championships 

21 - 29 July (CMP) 
30 July - 10 August (NRA) 

Camp Perry, OH 

Inside this issue:   

Marine Shooting Match Schedule  1 

MCDSA Fellowship  2 

MCDSA Cookout/Picnic at the MC Matches  3-5 

Album Shots  5 

Presidentôs Message 6 

Annual Membership Renewals   

Where We Are  7 

Board of Governors Election  8 

Red Book Update  9 

Have You Seen Us?  9 

Fraternal Items  10  

East Coast Dinner News  11  

New Marine Match #500 Trophy  12  

Spring 2014 

Volume III 

Edition 1 

VOLUME V 

FEB, 2016 
th

e B
A

D
G

E
 

J
o

u
rn

a
l 
o
f 

th
e

 M
a

rin
e

 C
o

rp
s
 D

is
ti
n

g
u
is

h
e

d
 S
h
o
o
t
e
r
s
õ

 A
s
s
o

c
ia

ti
o

n 
VOLUME V 

MAR , 2016 

Marine Corps Distinguished Shooters Association 
P.O. Box 134 

Quantico, VA 22134 
Email: marinecorpsdsa@gmail.com 



2 

 

MM AARRII NNEE  CCOORRPPSS  FFEELL LL OOWWSSHHII PP  
 
To my fellow MCDSA members, 
 

 If I may, I just wanted to share why I personally enjoy attending MCDSA functions so much.  I 

absolutely love seeing all the old friends Iôve made over the years of being associated with the shooting 

program.  Wow, reconnecting with some of the more colorful characters has been worth the trip in itself.  

The laughter, the stories, the exploitséas Yogi Berra would say, ñItôs D®j¨ vu all over againò!  And I wonôt 

mention any names, for fear of leaving someone out, but you know who you are!!!  If youôve attended some 

of the past reunions and banquets, you know exactly what Iôm talking about.   

Now, if youôve never attended a cookout at Roger and Penni Eddingtonôs house along the New 

River, you really have been missing one of the most fun, informal and relaxed events we sponsor.  All the 

food and drinks, and oh, what a beautiful setting!  Every year we take a photo of the attendees, donôt miss 

this one.  It is measuring up as being one of the largest gatherings weôve ever had. 

 Not only can you sit back and enjoy the scenery, but having the cookout in conjunction with the 

dates of the Marine Corps Matches have brought out many people who have always wanted to come back to 

the range, but never really took the opportunity. 

 Last year, one of the memories Iôll always treasure was seeing Capt York sitting in a chair with 

dozens of people sitting, kneeling, and standing around him listening intently to his ñwords of wisdomò 

while he held his thumb and forefinger in that familiar way he always did to reinforce his point.  I remember 

sitting in a similar ñSchool Circleò my very first summerésucking it up like a sponge. 

 This event reminds me of Salmon returning home to spawn.  But Iôm going to let you know, if you 

havenôt been back to Stone Bay Rifle Range in the last twenty years, you may have a time finding it. Just 

look for ñOld Gloryò waving proudly at the beginning of the ranges.  Sheôs still there!    

 

       Danny Burke 

       MGySgt USMC (Ret.) 
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TTHHEE  22001166  MM AARRII NNEE  CCOORRPPSS  MM AATTCCHHEESS    

AANNDD  MM CCDDSSAA   SSPPOONNSSOORREEDD  CCOOOOKK OOUUTT   
 
BACKGROUND:  

A new tradition of the MCDSA, members, 

attending the Marine Corp Matches started in 

2013.  The late Capt. Frank E. Hensel USMC 

Ret. suggested to Capt. David A. Luke USMC 

Ret. that it would be good for the Association 

to meet at CLNC, during the subject matches, 

to make the Association better known to those 

competitors attending.  Since every competitor 

at these matches have at least one ñlegò 

toward Distinguished, this would be excellent 

advertising to urge them to become members 

as soon as they achieve Distinguished status.  

Visiting them on the ranges during the 

competitions and inviting them to join us at a 

ñCookoutò in the Sneads Ferry area would be 

an excellent way to market the Association. 

 

THE MATCHES:    
During April 18 through April 22, 2016 the Marine Corps Matches will be held at WTBN, CLNC.  The 

Matches firing schedule is as follows: 

Monday, April 18,  ........Rifle AM - Pistol PM - All Marines fire both Rifle & Pistol 

Tuesday, April 19, ........Rifle AM - Pistol PM - All Marines fire both Rifle & Pistol 

Wednesday April 20,  ...Team Matches, Rifle AM - Pistol PM 

Thursday, April 21,  ......Admin Day, No Firing - MCDSA Cookout Gathering 

    1200 - 1700 ±. More time to talk & visit!! 

    1400 - Until;  Food to start being served!! 

Friday, April 22,  ...........Awards Ceremony - 0900 - All are encouraged to attend, Location: WTBN Theater 

 

ACCESS TO THE RIFLE RANGES:   
1. Entrance to the Ranges off of NC 210  

2. After you pass through the Gate, turn ċ 

LEFT at the first intersection. 

3. Follow that road to the first äSTOP Sign 

and turn ċ LEFT onto Range Road.   

You have just bypassed a Major New 

Complex. 

4. The Rifle Range Main Parking Lot will be 

on your LEFT just before you reach the RR 

Theater.  All parking closer to the ranges 

are by SPECIAL RR Permits.    

5. It is about a half mile walk from this 

parking lot down to the 200yd line on the A 

Range. 
 

When you RSVP let us know if you will need to park down near the ranges, if you plan to walk down range 
to observe.  Special Parking Permits will be available. 
 

DOD DECALS: 

Remember, ALL  vehicles entering Camp Lejeune (including Stone Bay-Rifle Range) must have current 

DOD Decals or multi-day visitors pass for those using rent-a-cars.   

If you do not have one, the easiest place to get one in the Camp Lejeune area is at the New River Air 

Station.  Pass & ID Office.   

Just off of US 17 on Curtis Rd.  This is the main entry to MCAS New River.   

Vehicle Registration: Ph-910-449-5513 
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MM AATTCCHHEESS//MM CCDDSSAA   SSPPOONNSSOORREEDD  CCOOOOKK OOUUTT  ((CCOONNTTII NNUUEEDD))  
 
 

COOKOUT LOCATION:  

The cookout will be held, for the fourth time, at the home of GySgt & Mrs. Roger Eddington USMC Ret. 

(Roger is Frank and Joann Krukôs nephew.)  

Address: 133 Everett Lane, Sneads Ferry, NC 28460.   

[Directions from Stone Bay: Turn left onto NC 210, turn left at light onto NC 172, turn right onto Wheeler 

Creek Rd, bear left onto Fulcher Landing Loop Rd, turn left onto Everett Lane, go to the end to 133 Everett 

Lane.] Roger and Penni have volunteered four years in a row to host this gathering.  We help, but they put 

forth a ñlions shareò of the effort.  Our very special Thank You - Roger & Penni! 
 

CAR POOLING:  

It is strongly encouraged for as many to car-pool to the cookout as possible.  Parking is a bit tight. 

Directions from Stone Bay: 

-turn left onto NC 210,  

-turn left at light onto NC 172,  

-turn right onto Wheeler Creek Rd, 

-bear left onto Fulcher Landing Loop Rd, -turn left onto Everett Dr, and go to the end to 133 Everett Lane).   

 

COST:   

The cost of the Cookout will be $20.00 per person and will cover cost of tent, tables, chairs and all food and 

drinks.  There will also be a silent auction and several raffles throughout the afternoon.  If by chance you 

have any items that you no longer use and would like to contribute it to the Auction, it will help fund 

the 2nd Edition of the Red Book.  We have had many various items - shooting, paintings, holsters, 

ammunition, you name it and someone just might like to have it for themselves.  All proceeds will go 

directly toward the funding of the new edition of ñThe Red Book.ò  This will be the second edition of the 

ñMarine Corps Competitive Marksmanship.ò  The first edition was printed in 1961 and covered from 1901 - 

1959.  Please pay Frank Kruk, onsite; any checks should be made payable to MCDSA. 

 

MOTELS:  

QUALITY INN & SUITES , 1565 Hwy 210, Sneads Ferry, NC 28460.  910-327-8282 

[Formerly the Holiday Inn Express.  Same hotel at the same location.] 

We have received SPECIAL PRICING for our group this year.  Includes Breakfast Bar. 

Code:  MCDSA $89.00 + Tax per night including weekends.  April 18-25, 2016 

Many of us gather in the lounge, evenings; more opportunity to visit. Want to stay a bit longer and Golf, 

etc., nowôs your opportunity. Book your room(s) NOW if you think you will be able to attend. 

When Booking, remember to use the MCDSA Code for the Special Pricing. 
Golf Course entrance is on N. Shore Dr. immediately north of the hotel. 

 

Web Site for Onslow Beach Reservations: 

http://www.mccslejeune-newriver.com/beach/accommodatons/  

Seaward Inn, 1122 Hwy 210, Sneads Ferry, NC 28460.  910-327-0469 

Topsail Shores Inn, 1325 Hwy 210, Sneads Ferry, NC 28460.  910-685-0969 

Surfside Motel, 12 N. Shore Dr., Sneads Ferry, NC 28460.  910-328-4099 

 

MCB Camp Lejeune Hospitality Inn:  Phone - 910-451-3041.   

 Keep in mind though, it will be a significant drive to the range or to Sneads Ferry each AM. 

 

 

http://www.mccslejeune-newriver.com/beach/accommodatons/


5 

 

MM AATTCCHHEESS//MM CCDDSSAA   SSPPOONNSSOORREEDD  CCOOOOKK OOUUTT  ((CCOONNTTII NNUUEEDD))  
 
RSVP: 
We need to know the number of folks coming, including guests, to properly plan the food and drinks. 

We had a significant turnout in 2014 and 2015.  The turnout this year could be even larger.   

Group photos from 2014 and 2015 are attached.  It would be very nice if you can be included in the 2016 

photo.  Letôs make it so. 

RSVP to: Danny Burke, email: Daniel.e.burke2.ctr@mail.mil or b12daniel@aol.com or to Dave Luke, 

email: DALukeSr@comcast.net.  IMPORTANT ! 
 

CLNC Phone Directory: www.lejeune.marines.mil/  It will be on the right side of the page.  Note the block 

that states the OFF LIMITS Places of business. 
 

SPECIAL NOTE:  Members that will be arriving using the airlines, check the flights carefully.  One 

member learned, last year, it was to their advantage to fly into Raleigh, NC and rent a car there and drive to 

Jacksonville.  It was considerably less expensive than flying into Jacksonville, NC. 
 

AALL BBUUMM   SSHHOOTTSS  
 
Col. Walter Walsh presenting the Walsh Trophy to the very first recipient, Marine Gunner Frank Higginson, 

1947. 

º@V@QCDC @MMT@KKX SN SGD VHMMDQ NE 

SGD L@QHMD BNQOR OHRSNK BNLODSHSHNM» 
 

The highest aggregate score in the Individual Pistol Match receives a replica trophy and a gold badge. The 

original trophy is engraved with the score and recipientôs name and is on display at the Weapons Training 

Battalion, Quantico. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:b12daniel@aol.com
mailto:b12daniel@aol.com
mailto:DALukeSr@comcast.net.
http://www.lejeune.marines.mil/
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PPRREESSII DDEENNTTôôSS  MM EESSSSAAGGEE  
 
 

 The first objective set forth in the Marine Corps Distinguished Shooters Associationsô By-Laws is 

ñ(Article III. a) Provide a means to further the camaraderie established among Marines who have 

distinguished themselves in the Marine Corps Competition-in-Arms Program.ò  We try to bring members 

together at reunions, dinners and cookouts to provide the opportunity to meet with teammates and former 

acquaintances with our teammates and relive our past. 

  

 The sad new is there are generations of Marine Corps Distinguished Shooters that have been lost to 

our organization.  We retire or move on with our lives and lose contact.   It is important that those bonds are 

not lost.  In the next few weeks you will all receive a personal letter from me asking you to send the name 

and address or email contact or telephone number of any Distinguished Shooter that you know to us.  We 

will contact them if they are not a member and encourage them to join.  It is important that we use every 

effort to include as many of our fellow distinguished badge holders in our rolls. 

  

 As most of you know, I retired from the NRA last summer and am devoting my energy (what I have 

left) to completing the 1960 ï 2010 second volume of the ñRed Book.ò  Col. Dave Willis has been able to 

fill in a number of blanks we were missing.  Thank the Lord; Col. Willis doesnôt throw anything away!  The 

author Karen Davey has done a Trojanôs job bring our history together.  Rememberé As with the first 

book, this is a history of the Competitions-in-Arms Program. 

  

 If possible, please try to make it to your cook out at Roger and Pennyôs beautiful home.  It is a time 

and place to renew contact and stories from the past.  Add a day and attend the Marine Corps Match awards 

ceremony April 22, 2016 at the Stone Bay Rifle Range. 

         Hope to see you there, 

 

Maj E. ñJimò Land, USMC (Ret.) 

President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AANNNNUUAALL   MM EEMM BBEERRSSHHII PP  RREENNEEWWAALL   TT II MM EE  
 
 

If you are an annual member of the Marine Corps Distinguished Shooters Association, it is time for you to 

renew for another year.  The renewal reminder letters have been mailed. The Annual rate is $15 for one year 

or you can upgrade to Life for $300 if you are age 17-49; $200 for age 50+). You may also renew at Stone 

Bay if you are headed to the cookout; Ray Anti will have applications along with the fraternal items for the 

Association. 
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WWHHEERREE  WWEE  AARREE!!   
 
Itôs interesting to see where, in these great Unites States, we have all settled. The numbers are relatively 

accurate; membership renewals are in progress, and people are frequently moving and (hopefully) updating 

their information with us. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5

 

3 9 

44 

3 

2 

22 

10 

3 

2 

6 

3 6 

1 

4 

1 

4 

6 

2 

4 

2 

6 

29 

2 

4 

1 

9 

7 

6 

3

 

3 

2 

9 
12 

12 

2 
51 

6 

4 

7 

2 



8 

 

 

BBOOAARRDD  OOFF  GGOOVVEERRNNOORRSS  EELL EECCTTII OONN  
 
Itôs time to vote! 

Managing a volunteer organization is a challenge. The organization needs an active and dedicated Board of 

Governors to advise and direct and a Board of Governors that represents the various interests of you the 

members.  

 

The Board needs a balance of experienced members, along with younger members and members with 

different perspectives and interests. If you want your Marine Corps Distinguished Shooters Association to 

grow and represent your interests, please vote for those candidates who will represent you. Each of the 

candidates have assured us that they have sufficient time available to effectively guide our association. 

 

Your ballot instruction letter and ballot postcard will be arriving very shortly.  

The listed candidates are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is the opportunity to write-in the names of other members who you would rather support. Each write-

in counts as a vote. Please mark your ballot and return it to be counted. The candidates will be notified by 

email or telephone and the results will be posted on the website and published in the next Badge issue. 

 

 
Thank you for your continued commitment and support to the Marine Corps Distinguished Shooters 

Association! 

 

Semper Fidelis, 

Maj E. ñJimò Land, USMC (Ret.) 

President 

 

 

 

Candidates Rifle Pistol 
SgtMaj. Jim Bowen 1975  

MGySgt. Daniel Burke 1983 1997 

MGysgt. John ñJakeò DeBerry 1985  

MGySgt. Harry Harrison 1988  

Maj. E. Jim Land, Jr. 1964 1970 

GySgt. Joe Moreno 1984  

Capt. Mike Mitchell 1980 1979 

GySgt. Jim Otto 2009  

SgtMaj. Bill Skiles 1995 1994 

 write in candidate  

 write in candidate  
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RREEDD  BBOOOOKK   UUPPDDAATTEE  
 
 

We are pleased to report that our author Karen Davey is making some real progress on this updated edition.  

It is our good fortunate to have founts of information like Col Willis, The Marine Corps Archives, the 

National Archives, and YOU.  This has enabled the author to gather pertinent facts up through 

approximately 1992 but there are still some gaps in our data. 

 

The Red Book is going to need an Editorial Board to review the final draft and to go through the binders of 

photographs to select the ones for publication.  Here is your opportunity to volunteer for your Association 

and help generate this second edition of the History of Marine Corps Marksmanship.  Please contact 

President Edward ñJimò Land, Jr. at marinecorpsdsa@gmail.com or at P.O. Box 134, Quantico, VA 21234-

0134. 

 

Which brings us to... 

SSPPRRII NNGG  CCLL EEAANNII NNGG  
 
We still have some substantial gaps in our data.  Please check around your house, attic or basement.  You 

may be sitting on a goldmine of information that will get this book across the finish line and into 

publication! 

 

If you have been saving old match bulletins or such, we would like to scan it and ideally have you consider 

donating it to the Distinguished Shooters Association to ultimately stay at the Weapons Training Battalion.  

Old paper doesnôt hold up well. Between the mildew and bugs it is a shame to lose this valuable 

information; plus you will clearing out the clutter in your house - a WIN-WIN for all! 

 

 

HHAAVVEE  YYOOUU  SSEEEENN  UUSS??   
 
For various reasons we no longer have active contact information for these 

Distinguished Shooters.  If you have communication with any of them, please ask them 

to get in touch with the Association at marinecorpsdsa@gmail.com or at P.O. Box 134, Quantico, VA 

21234-0134. 

 

SSgt Mark R. Altendorf 
Sgt. Christopher W. Anderson 
GySgt Larry J. Arnold 
Sgt. Kyle G. Bailey 
MSgt James G. Bowie  
GySgt Jorge E. Carrillo 
LtCol F. W. Clark  
Maj Michael R. Darnell 
Cpl. Antonio J. DiConza 
SSgt. Stephen T. Ferguson 
Sgt Wayne S. Gallagher 
Mr. Charles E. Grove 
Maj Raymond G. Hamling 
SGT Jason   Hedrick 

MSgt H. R. Jolly  
Col Roger E. Knapper 
GySgt. Marten R. Martens 
LtCol John Mesko   
MGySgt Leroy   Morgan II 
Capt Tony Mucci  
GySgt Darrell A. Nash 
Cpl. Stephen E. Newell 
Capt Morris C Owens  
MGySgt Robert E. Partridge  
LCpl. James C. Penninton 
Sgt. Thomas R. Perez, Jr. 
GYSGT Joshua A. Peterson 
Sgt. Joseph S. Peterson 

SSgt. Chad W. Ranton 
SSgt Jorge E. Rodriguez 
MSgt Billie T. Savelle  
Mr. Bill W. Schneider  
GySgt Buck N. Schulz 
Mr. Robert N. Sheeler 
Mr. Robert E. Snodgrass 
Mr. O. S. Sosely  
Mr.  Keith A. Stephens 
Maj David V. Symm, Jr. 
GySgt J. B. Ward  
GySgt Patrick S. Wiley 
GySgt J. E. Williams  

file://///Gatling1/work_sec/SoShare/COLLEEN/DSA/Newsletter%20VOL%20V/elandjr@verizon.net
file://///Gatling1/work_sec/SoShare/COLLEEN/DSA/Newsletter%20VOL%20V/elandjr@verizon.net
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MM CCDDSSAA   FFRRAATTEERRNNAALL   II TTEEMM SS  
 
Some of the ways you can show your pride of membership in the Distinguished Shooters Association are 

through the purchase of authorized challenge coins, distinguished pins, decals, shirts and pens.  A few of 

these items are described below. They will be available at the matches in Stone Bay and for purchase by 

contacting Ray Anti or Danny Burke as noted below, or also directly at marinecorpsdsa@gmail.com or at 

P.O. Box 134, Quantico, VA 21234-0134. As always, any extra funds are applied towards publication of the 

Red Book publication effort. 

 

 

You may acquire the lapel (or hat) pins by contacting Ray Anti at 252-355-2445. He will let you know 

the final purchase price including postage. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pens are also available! You may obtain those from Danny Burke at b12daniel@aol.com or 540-287-3833. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(continued) 

 

Pistol Shot 
Fixed Pin 

$15 

Marksmanship 
Small Fixed Pin 

$15 

Pistol Shot 
Hanging Pin 

$17 

Pistol Shot 
Small Fixed Pin 

$15 

Marksmanship 
Hanging Pin 

$17 

Double Distinguished 
Hanging Bar Pin 

$25 

$3 each or 2 for $5 

Challenge 
Coins 
$15 

file://///Gatling1/work_sec/SoShare/COLLEEN/DSA/Newsletter%20VOL%20V/marinecorpsdsa@gmail.com
file://///Gatling1/work_sec/SoShare/COLLEEN/DSA/Newsletter%20VOL%20V/b12daniel@aol.com
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HATS ARE COMING!!  

This is the artistôs rendition, but we are hoping  

to have in time for the Stone Bay cookout!   

We think the price will be about $15 each. 

 

 

 

 

 

As a reminder ï we still have the blue chambray-style shirts that you can order. 

 

That address is: 

 

 Lynn Rinniger 

 Gourmet Garments 

 1219 Belleflower Avenue SW 

 Canton, Ohio 44710 

 Phone 330-806-7559 

 Email: Gourmetgarments@consultant.com 

Prices are the same.  Do Not email your credit card information since that is not 

secure. If interested,telephone to get pricing and give payment information. 

 

  

EEAASSTT  CCOOAASSTT  DDII NNNNEERR  --  SSAAVVEE  TTHHEE  DDAATTEE  
 
 

Mark your calendars for the 2016 East Coast Dinner  

to be held at the Clubs of Quantico on Saturday, August 20th. 

More information to follow.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Gourmetgarments@consultant.com
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NNEEWW  MM AARRII NNEE  MM AATTCCHH  ##550000  TTRROOPPHHYY   
 
 

 

 

Major Edward J. Land, Jr. Trophy, to be 
presented to the highest scoring Marine 

competitor in Match #500 of the  
National Long Range Championship  


